
Appendix A: Application 



  

Our Ref: ME3093 

 
Dear Sir/Madam,  
 
Re: Application offering Unforeseen benefits at Kingsland Centre, The Broadway, 
Thatcham RG19 3HN by LP SD One Hundred Seven Limited 
 
We have received the above application, a copy of which is enclosed, and NHS England has 
completed its preliminary checks. We are now notifying interested parties of the application. 
 
If you wish to make written representations on this application they should be sent to me at 
the above address within 45 days of the date of this letter i.e. by 10th February 2024. You 
should note that any comments submitted will be shared with other interested parties and 
the applicant, and may be shared under the Freedom of Information Act as requested.  
 
NHS England will consider all representations that are received and will arrange an oral 
hearing to determine the application if it identifies a matter on which it wishes to hear further 
evidence. 
 
I can confirm that no information that has been received in relation to this application is 
being withheld under paragraph 21(4), Schedule 2 of the NHS (Pharmaceutical and Local 
Pharmaceutical Services) Regulations 2013. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

F Asif 
 
Faiza Asif 
Pharmacy Market Administration Services 
Primary Care Support England 

 
 

 
 

 
 

PCSE Enquiries, PO Box 350 
Darlington, DL1 9QN 

Email PCSE.marketentry@nhs.net 
Phone 0333 014 2884 

 
To all interested parties on the 
enclosed distribution list 

 
 

 
 

27th December 2023 

mailto:PCSE.marketentry@nhs.net




















Chapter 29 
 

Annex 7 
 

Unforeseen benefits application – best estimate 
 
Application by LP SD One Hundred Seven Limited (the applicant) to open a pharmacy 

at Kingsland Centre, The Broadway, Thatcham RG19 3HN. 
 

Explanatory notes by Buckinghamshire, Oxfordshire and West Berkshire ICB 
 

Q1. What is this application for? 
 

The applicant wishes to open an NHS pharmacy at Kingsland Centre, The Broadway, 
Thatcham RG19 3HN 
 
A pharmacy can only give patients medicines prescribed by NHS GPs if it has 
Buckinghamshire, Oxfordshire and West Berkshire ICB’s permission. We give permission if 
we think that another pharmacy is needed in the area. 
 
These notes explain the process we follow when deciding whether to give permission. 
 
Q2. Why have I been sent a copy of the application? 
 
You are being invited to make comments on the application before Buckinghamshire, 
Oxfordshire and West Berkshire ICB takes a decision on whether the pharmacy can go 
ahead. Any comments must be received before the end of the 45-day period mentioned in 
the letter. 
 
Applications are not confidential. If you want, you may share details with anyone else who 
might be interested. They can also make comments within the same 45-day period.  
 
Any comments we receive will be sent to the applicant. They will have a chance to respond 
to us about those comments. 
 
When we come to make a decision, Buckinghamshire, Oxfordshire and West Berkshire ICB 
will consider any comments it has received and any response to those comments from the 
applicant. 
 
Q3. What would the pharmacy’s opening hours be and what services would it provide? 
 
Section 3 of the application form includes the proposed opening hours.  
 
“Core opening hours” are those which the pharmacy would be unable to change without our 
permission.  
 
The pharmacy may also open for longer. This is called having “supplementary opening 
hours”. The pharmacy would be able to change these by giving us five weeks’ notice. 
 
Every pharmacy must dispense NHS prescriptions, accept unwanted medicines for disposal 
and give advice on how to treat minor illnesses yourself.  
 
Pharmacies may also offer other services. Most pharmacies offer:  
 

• the community pharmacist consultation service, which is where your GP practice 
refers you to a pharmacy for help with a minor ailment,  

• the New Medicines Service, which is advice when someone starts a new drug, and 

• vaccinations against flu. 
 



The Applicant has also listed, in section 4 of the application, several other services which are 
paid for by West Berkshire County Council, Buckinghamshire, Oxfordshire and West 
Berkshire ICB, NHS England or other organisations.   
 

 
Q4. Why does the applicant want to open a pharmacy? 
 
To be given permission the applicant needs to prove that a new pharmacy would provide 
“significant benefits”. The reasons why the applicant thinks that there would be significant 
benefits are included in section 6 of the application form. 
 
Q5. How will Buckinghamshire, Oxfordshire and West Berkshire ICB decide whether to 

give permission for a new pharmacy? 
 
When considering whether to grant the application, we will look at: 
 

• whether or not there is already a reasonable choice of pharmacy  

• how easy it is for people who live or work near the applicant’s proposed pharmacy to 
travel to existing pharmacies 

• walking routes, bus services and access by car (including parking)  

• whether people who are disabled, elderly, have young children or have other 
particular needs currently have problems using local pharmacies, and would benefit 
from the proposed pharmacy 

• whether opening another pharmacy would have any significant negative effects. 
 
Q6. When will a decision be made? 
 
We expect to make a decision by 22nd March 2024 
 
Q7. What will happen if permission is given? 
 
If we decide to give permission for the pharmacy to open, this does not automatically mean 
that it will happen. Other local pharmacies may be able to appeal against the decision. 
Appeals are dealt with at national level by NHS Resolution. 
 
If no appeals are received or if they are rejected by NHS Resolution, the applicant would 
then have six months to tell us the exact address of the pharmacy. The applicant would then 
have a further 12 months to open the pharmacy, although this could be extended to 15 
months. If those deadlines were not met, then the permission would expire. 
 
Q8. What if permission is refused? 
 
The applicant would be able to appeal. 
 
 
[NHS England’s Privacy Notice describes how certain services are provided on behalf of 
Integrated Care Boards and how personal data is used. It also explains how you can invoke 
your rights as a data subject. We will protect your information in line with the requirements of 
the Data Protection Act 2018. 
 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/contact-us/privacy/privacy-notice/


 
 

How we will involve patients in decisions on pharmacy applications  
 

 
When we receive an application to move an existing pharmacy or to open a new pharmacy 
we must write to: 

 nearby pharmacies 

 in some cases, nearby doctors’ surgeries 

 the Health & Wellbeing Board which is a committee of the borough, county or city 
council, and 

 the local Healthwatch organisation, which exists to represent local patients in general 
 
We send them a copy of the application and invite them to make comments within 45 days. 
Comments can be made by letter or email. 
 
In addition, the law requires us to involve patients in our decision-making. We may do this by 
sending copies of pharmacy applications to: 

 city/district and county councillors covering the area involved 

 the town or parish council covering the area. In areas which do not have a town or 
parish council we may instead contact prominent community, neighbourhood or 
residents’ groups 

 patient representative groups attached to nearby doctors’ surgeries. 
 
They will also be invited to make comments within 45 days. 
 
When we send them a copy of an application we will also send notes to explain: 

 what the application is about  

 why they are being asked for comments 

 what we will consider when making a decision, and 

 what happens next after a decision is made. 
 
Applications are not confidential. If they want, councillors or patient groups may share details 
with local people so they can also make comments within the same 45 day period. 
 
Any comments we receive will be sent to the pharmacy applicant. They will have a chance to 
respond to us about those comments. 
 
Most applications are decided using written information, including any comments received.  
 
In general, we will not hold public meetings about pharmacy applications. This is because an 
applicant cannot be made to attend to respond directly to any questions from members of 
the public.  
 
However, we may hold a hearing if we need more information before making a decision. 
Where written comments from councillors or patient groups suggest that local people hold 
strong views, we will invite those councillors or patient groups to attend the hearing. 
  
The hearing will be held in public so that (although members of the public will not be able to 
ask questions) they will be able to hear the arguments for and against the application. These 
will include any comments made by their representatives and the responses received.  
 
All comments at the meeting will be taken into account in making a final decision on the 
pharmacy application. 
 



 

The floor plan attached shows the layout of the kingsland centre and highlights an example of the 

unit which we would secure. the layout of the property will easily accommodate a minimum of two 

consultation rooms. 
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